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PELENNA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED PELENNA
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 6th October 2014 at Tonmawr Community Centre at 7.00 p.m.

1
Present:
The Chairperson: Cllr Mrs Lisa Hawkes


           Councillors: Mrs D Evans, Mrs T Leslie,
                                                  Mrs L May, R Jenkins, Mrs J Evans,
                                                  D J Sparkes,P Lewis, C Harffy,
                                                  M I Jones.        

           In attendance: Clerk: D S Mackerras

                                    Neath Port Talbot CBC Member: Cllr M Ellis
           Apologies: Accepted from Cllr. Mrs G Adams,                                         
……………………..…………................................................................
2 Declarations of Interest

         Nothing declared 
3 Minutes of the previous meetings
        Resolved: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 
              1st September 2014 were confirmed as a true record. 
4 Matters arising
Page 3 – Cllr C Harffy enquired as to what was the joint resilience public facing website, as listed in September correspondence. Clerk will send details to Cllr. Harffy.

 Page 5 – It was reported that Vattenfall Community fund remained open for at least a week after the set deadline of 31st August to receive any late project proposals. Cllr T Leslie reported that many User groups were contacted with suggestions that they submitted a proposal, but none responded. 
5 County Borough Council Member’s report
Cllr. Martin Ellis presented his report as below:
                Environment:

          Local Roads/Pavements:

· Drainage officer to look at the slip and various places with
        drainage issues
The  drainage  officer  will bring an expert on site to view various problems.

          Pontrhydyfen Miner’s Welfare & Dan y Coed Community     

          Association:

· Ongoing issues regarding access, with delays on actions
        by solicitor

· Untaxed car parked long term in Blue Scar car park by a
        resident  a problem
          Borehole Planning Application:
· Demonstrations sat the site and civic centre well
        supported and effective

· Borehole application refused by planning committee
        against strong officer recommendation after over 2 hour
        debate on grounds of unacceptable noise levels
· Applicant will appeal decision
          Schools

· Notification by NPTCBC of proposals to close both our
        schools along with 3 others a terrible shock to all of us
        particularly after  Estyn re-inspection of Pontrhydyfen 
        good with special measures removed

· Parents and Governors of Bryn, Pontrhydyfen and
        Tonmawr  actively working together to challenge the
        proposals and gain support

· Now the report has been accepted by Cabinet there will
        be a 6 week formal consultation period in term time 
        October to January then the Education Directorate will
        produce a report which goes back through scrutiny to
        cabinet. We do not know when consultation will begin,
        but the 3 schools will be consulted at the same time.

· Following Scrutiny the Cabinet  will consider the report
      and make a decision after which there is a 4 week period
      for formal objections

· Schools have to be notified if closure or other changes
        are then proposed by the last day of the spring term
           LLys Penrhys/NPT Homes

· Consultation with residents on 17th October with invitees
        from Pelenna and Cwmafan 12.30 tbc

6 Planning Applications
One application was presented for consideration –

Application number: P2014/0860

Applicants name/address: Mr Leighton Britton, 15 Tonmawr Road, Pontrhydyfen, Port Talbot SA12 9UB

Site Location: 15 Tonmawr Road, Pontrhydyfen, Port Talbot SA12 9UB

Proposed development: Single storey rear extension and detached garage.

          There were no objections to this proposed development.

          It was noted that application number P2014/0248 for the 

          development of land adjacent to the Barracks in Pontrhydyfen
          which was considered at the May meeting of PCC has recently
          been approved by NPTCBC. The delay in approval was
          caused by the need to resolve ownership of the access road to
          the property.    

7 Correspondence

a      NPTCBC – Review of Polling Stations 2014

        The Community Council is satisfied with the present 

        polling station arrangements. The use of both Community

        Centres works well, and provide good access to the

        electorate.

b      Matthew Roberts - Film in Afan project. An enquiry on contact

        arrangements.

        PCC will provide Cllr T Leslie’s contact details.

c      BOC – Automated External Defibrillators
        Noted. A defibrillator is available at Tonmawr RFC.    

  8       Reports

      Community maintenance report

          It was reported that the Footpaths grant due from NPTCBC
          has still to be received. CMO is still very busy cutting
          hedgerows and overhanging branches etc. A complaint has
          been received regarding vegetation growth on the ‘Slip’
          footpaths. CMO will attend to the work required.

          Playgrounds

          All defects reported in the ROSPA annual report have been
          rectified.

          It was reported that the gate is missing at Dan y Coed
          playground.           
          Clerk’s report

          Attendance: All Members compliant 

          Finance: As available funds continue to be tight a monthly
          report comparing Actual and Budget Expenditure and Income
          for the year to September 2014 was once again considered by
          Members. The report showed that Income was £1,628 below
          Budget mainly because the Council has not received Cemetery
          Income as expected.
          Expenditure was £4,710 better than expected mainly because
          grants to the Community Centres have yet to be paid, and no
          Cemetery costs have yet been incurred.          
          Account Balances as at 6th October 2014 :
          Community Council Account – Cheque book     £7,825.44Cr.
          Community Council Instant Access Account      £1,381.59Cr.
          Communities First Account – Cheque book        £   100.00Cr.
          Swansea Building Society                                    £     23.34Cr.

          Total balances at 6th October 2014 £9,330.37
          Lloyds Bank: Payments YTD  £26,135
                               Receipts YTD    £21,933 

          Macpelah cemetery

          PCC solicitor has now received agreement on the contract
          regarding transfer of Management from Macpelah and PCC,
          and agreement to support during and immediately following
          transfer. However we have not yet reached agreement on
          Cemetery rules, as it appears that Macpelah Trustees still
          wish to have some influence on burial rules following
          ownership transfer. A meeting will be arranged between the
          Cemetery committee and the PCC solicitor to decide on a
          way forward.   
          Charter Agreement:   
          The Charter agreement has been distributed to Members and

          will be placed on the Agenda for discussion at the November

          meeting of Council. 
          Pelenna Community Council Website:
          Welsh Government funding has been extended to 31st

               December 2014. A specimen website has been provided by

          the Company, Vision ICT, which has good experience of

          working with Community and Parish Councils. The Community

          newsletter committee will consider appropriate content for the

          website.

          Chair report: 

          Chair said that she was very disappointed to hear of the
          proposal to close both Tonmawr and Pontrhydyfen schools.

          Cllr Hawkes is actively involved in the fight against these

          proposals both as a school governor and Chair of the parents

          action group and of course, Chair of this Council. She has
          decided to donate her Chair’s allowance to the action groups
          to assist in the fight against school closures.   

9      Tonmawr and Pontrhydyfen Primary schools
          A proposal has been issued on 12th September by NPTCBC
          Director of Education to close five of the smaller Primary
          schools across Neath Port Talbot, including Tonmawr,
          Pontrhydyfen and Bryn.

          The proposal is that these schools shall close on 31st August
          2015, and the County Borough has stated that the proposed
          closures are not driven by financial consideration.

          A public consultation process will commence shortly and will
          last for a six week period providing the opportunity for all to
          make their views known regarding school closures.

          Members of Pelenna Community Council are shocked by
          these proposals and feel that the Pelenna Community already
          receives limited Community services from NPTCBC. If the
          schools are closed this would have a devastating impact on
          the Pelenna Community.

          It was decided that a letter will be sent from the Community
         Council to the Neath MP, Neath Port Talbot AM, Regional
         AM’s, NPTCBC Chief Executive, Director of Education
         NPTCBC, Cabinet Members NPTCBC, Members of NPTCBC,
         Welsh Government – Education and Communities First
         outlining the following:
· Community Impact of Pelenna Primary School closures

· Loss of well performing schools and denying our children

        access to equal quality education.

· Denying our children access to Nursery Education.
· Denying Pelenna parents access to affordable wrap
       around care.

· Depriving this Community First area of Primary Education 
                and we will be the only ward without a school. Pelenna
                has already been identified as poor in Education facilities.

         Pelenna Community Council stated its clear intention to fight
         these proposed school closures, and to support as far as
         possible all groups within the community fighting to save both
         community schools.            
  10     Health & Safety
        Nothing to report.

    11      Payment of Accounts
            Wages and Salaries at resolved Council rates

            Inland Revenue – Sept 2014  – Employees contribution           111.35                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

                                                               Employer NI Contribution         14.75

            Pensions – Sept 2014 – Employees contribution                         72.71

                                                   Employers premium                             320.60

            Vodafone – September                                                                 44.53

            The Clerk – August Travel expenses                                         106.93

            Community maintenance officer – July Travel expenses            82.08

                                                                     Aug Travel expenses           60.50

            Salvation Army donation                                                              25.00

            Community maintenance – Petty cash replenishment               124.67

12        Date of next meeting

       The next meeting will take place on Monday 3rd November
       2014. Pontrhydyfen Community Centre.
       There being no further business the meeting was closed.
           Chair …………………………………………
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